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White City Water Users Review 

 
 The White City Community Council held an emergency meeting of all 

the water users of the White City Water Company on July 10, 1991.  At this 

public meeting we had the public service commission, attorneys for Sandy 

City, their public utilities representative, mayor, the water company owners, 

the press, and many others. 

 At this meeting it was established we should form the water user 

committee.  We were also to hire an attorney to seek equal rates for all the 

users on the same system and to look into the possibility of purchasing the 

company ourselves.    

 The first water user committee consisted of Renee Christensen, chair, 

Dale Mitchell, vice chair, Craig Larsen, sec/treas.  Members of the 

committee were Paulina Flint, Allen Hollyoke, Carol Kent, Cathy Larsen, 

Jim Gonzales, Max Osborn, Elaine Wade.   It met to elect its officers on July 

12, 1991. 

 July 13, 1991 the White city water users wrote a letter to the public 

service commission asking them to intervene on behalf of the water users. 

 July 17, 1991 Jeff Appel, who was now our legal council, wrote a 

letter to the public service commission to intervene on the water users’ 

behalf.  

 July 22, 1991 was our first petition drive.  These petitions were asking 

the question:  If the opportunity arose would you support the purchase of the 

water system by the users?  The second petition sought equal rates for all 

users on the same system.  

 Oct 1, 1991 was the Sandy City Council meeting over the sale of the 

company to Sandy City.  Many users attended that meeting. 

 On October 2, 1991, Jeff Appel sent a letter to Commissioner Jim 

Bradley to seek an intervention by Salt Lake County at the PSC.   

 February 20, 1992 the Public Service Commission, held it would 

maintain jurisdiction even if Sandy purchased the company. 

 As a result of all these actions, we had to do many fund raiser in order 

to afford an attorney.  Some of these consisted of:  Flea markets, boutiques, 

carnivals, t-shirts, etc.  We had to raise over $42,000.   

 We had to lobby the legislature for PSC jurisdiction (oversight of the 

unincorporated users even after Sandy would have purchased the company)  

This was unheard of in Utah.   

 It took 4 years to get to where we finally purchased the company 

ourselves. 

 To this day the water users maintain their existence to insure that the 

rights of the users remain protected.   

 

 



Memorable Quotes 

 
“We don’t want your community.  We just want your water.” 

                                                                                                   Mayor Larry Smith 

 
“Oh they are just a bunch of busy bodies, hens.   

They are up in the night” 
                                                                                                    Mayor Larry Smith 

 

 

“We should get the company, because  

we have deeper pockets.” 
                                                                                                       Mayor Larry Smith 

 

 

“It’s a done deal!” 
                                                                                                  Mayor Larry Smith 

 

 

“They’re everywhere!” 
                                                                     Judy Bell 

 

 

“Right is might!” 
                                                 Art Kimball 

 

“Follow the money trail.” 
                                                                                      Dale Mitchell 





 
Left to right:  Sherrie Swenson, Art Kimball, Dortha Robinson, Garry True, Jim Hadlock 

 

First Elected Board being sworn in by the Salt Lake County Clerk. 

Sandy Library, January 1995 

 

 

 

White City Water User Chairs 
 

Renee Christensen 

July 1991 – August 1993 

 

Phillip Miller 

August 1993 – January 1994 

 

Art Kimball 

January 1994 – January 1995 

 

Don Patocka 

January 1995 – July 1998 

 

Melody Shock 

July 1998 - Present 



 
May 20, 1995--Governor Cal Rampton with Ladell Harston at Ladell’s retirement as manager of White City Water Improvement District.  

 

 

 

History Made 
 

 

White City Water Company was a private water company established in 

1955.  It was in the ownership of the White and Papanikolas families until 

the White City Water Users purchased it through the creation of The 

White City Water Improvement District.  The District was created by Salt 

Lake County Commission, December 1993, as an Independent 

Improvement District.  The White City Water Users petitioned the County 

Commission to create the district to enable them to purchase the company. 

The Water Users spent countless hours in meetings, having fund raisers, 

petition drives, lobbying on capital hill, and doing never ending research 

to gain the knowledge and opportunity to purchase White City Water 

Company.  Their hard work and goal were finally realized  

February 13, 1995. 
 

YOU WERE UP AGAINST THE BEST! 



 
Left to right:  Jim Hadlock, Don Patocka, Jim Leaver 

 

 

 
Left to right:  Gene Robinson, Callie Robinson 

 

 

 

 
Left to right:  Earlene Mitchell, Sheila Miller, Phillip Miller 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The White City Water 

Users at Play. 

 

 
Left to right:  Renee Christensen, Dortha Robinson, Lamont 

Christensen 

 

 

 
Left to Right:  Phillip Miller, Kathy Hadlock, Paulina Flint, Don 

Patocka 

 

 

Left to right:  Lamaun Jensen, Debbie Jensen 



 
Left to right:  Paulina Flint, Art Kimball, Renee Christensen 

 

 

 

 
Left to right:  James Alexander, Paulina Flint, Art Kimball   

 

 

 

 
Left to right:  James Alexander, Paulina Flint, Art Kimball, Renee 

Christensen, Dortha Robinson, Garry True 

 

 

 

 
Left to right:  Sue Dean, James Alexander, Paulina Flint 

 

 

 

 

The contract for the purchase of the 

White City Water Company was 

signed December of 1994.  This was 

the best Christmas gift.  It took the 

water users three and a half years to 

accomplish. 

I remember Bill Hyde telling Pat Cory 

and I on Christmas Eve, “Ladies go 

Shopping!”  I said, “We are.  We’re 

buying a water company!” 

Without the hard work of the water 

users and our supporters this would not 

have been possible.  Thank you for all 

you have done over the past 14 years. 

Our gratitude goes out to everyone 

who fought the fight. 

 

You are the Champions! 
 



 
Left to right:  John Crandall, Paul Ashton, Art Kimball 

 

 
Paulina Flint signing closing documents. 

 

 
Ken White 

 

 
Lamaun Jensen, water user 

 
John Crandall on phone call to transfer funds for the  

close of the bond sale to purchase White City Water. 

 

 
Paulina Flint and Blaine Carlton signing closing documents. 
 

 

 

Bond Closing 
 

February 13, 1995, the White City Water 

District’s first board of trustees purchased 

the historical White City Water company 

from the White and Papanikolas families.  

The pictures in this section are from the 

closing of the bonds, which were issued to 

purchase the company.   

It had taken one year and two months after 

the interim board was appointed by the Salt 

Lake County commission to bring the 

purchase to a close.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
Dale Left to right: Renee Christensen, Don Patocka,  

Mitchell, Ken White Jr., Art Kimball. 

 

 

 

 
Pat Cory, Friend and alley of White City Water Users. 

 

 

 

 

 
Left to right:  Paul Ashton, Mark Papanikolas, John Crandall. 

 

 

 

 

 None of our opponents knew we 

had actually sold the bonds on 

February 1, 1995.   We did not 

inform the owners of the water 

company that the money was in the 

bank until a day after all the bonds 

were sold.  We informed them that we 

were prepared to do a pre-close on the 

bonds on the 9
th

 of February 1995.  We 

scrambled to fulfill all the closing 

document requirements.   

 Blaine Carlton and staff, John 

Crandall, Chapman and Richards, 

Shaun Turner, Vern Fisher, Alden 

Robinson, and Paul Ashton helped us 

through all the legal requirements.   

 

 

 John Crandall said, “He had 

never been to a closing where people 

applauded and cried before.” 
 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Lamaun Jensen, Gary White, Mr. and Mrs. Ken White Jr., Mr. 

and Mrs. Halladay 

 
Left to right: Art Kimball and Ken White Jr. 

 

 
John Crandall and Paulina Flint finishing the close of the sale to 

the Water District. 

 

White and Papanikolas family, former owners. 

 

 

 
 

Left to right: Renee Christensen, Don Patocka, Dale Mitchell, 

Paulina Flint. 

 

Left to right: Dortha Robinson, Sue Dean, Jim Hadlock 

 

 

Left to right: Jim Hadlock and Garry True, Paulina Flint 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

‘The Harston Tank’ 
 

New 3 million gallon tank built,  

after a long and hard fought 

 court battle. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 





MINUTES 

White City Community Council Sub-Committee 

Friday, July 12, 1991 

Present at the meeting were: Carol Kent, Cathy Larsen, Craig Larsen, 

Jim Gonzalez, Renee Christensen, John Cox, Max Osborn, Elaine Wade, 

and Paulina Flint 

Paulina called the meeting to order and stated that as chair of the White 

City Community Council, she was calling the meeting to set up a sub-

committee to deal with the issue of the sale of White City Water Company 

to Sandy City.  A vote was taken by those present to approve hiring Jeff 

Appel to represent us as our legal counsel. 

Nominations were open from the floor for officers to govern this sub-

committee. Mr. Neff was nominated to chair the committee and was to 

be notified by Paulina of this choice. Renee Christensen was nominated 

to be co-Chair, and Craig Larsen was nominated to act as 

secretary/treasurer. It was determined at that time that meetings would 

be held on a regular basis at a location to be determined later. 

Following nominations, the need to establish communication with the 

Public Service Commission was discussed. Renee was given the 

assignment of drafting a letter to the PSC requesting that our committee 

be notified of hearings pertinent to our case. 

The committee discussed the need for public support and decided the 

best way to begin was to determine the level of support through a 

petition drive. It was decided to create 2 petitions: one to show 

opposition to the sale, and the other to show support for purchasing the 

company and forming a special district should the opportunity present 

itself to do so. Renee and Cathy were assigned to divide the water 

service area into smaller units for petition distribution. Paulina agreed to 

take care of any necessary printing. A meeting to get volunteers to take 

the petitions out was scheduled for Monday, July 22 at Bear Park. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 























































White City Water Improvement District 
 

In the early 1950s, a developer by the name of Kenneth White told his peers 

that he was going out to the South East part of the Salt Lake Valley to build a 

new community.  He was told it would never work because there was not 

water there.  Mr. White responded that he would just have to go and find then.  

In 1955, Mr. White, together with his partner John Papanikolas, organized the 

White City Water Company (“Company”) and drilled a deep well in search of 

water.  What they found was a massive aquifer with some of the best tasting 

water in the nation.   

 

For the next 35 years, the Company provided water to the White City 

community.  When the original founders of the Company died, the White and 

Papanikolas families decided they wanted to sell the Company.  At first, Sandy 

City sought to purchase the Company, but problems developed.  The White 

City Water Users then organized and petitioned Salt Lake County to create the 

White City Water Improvement District (“WCWID”), an independent political 

subdivision of the State, to purchase the Company.  By doing so, the Water 

Users ensured that the Company, including its valuable water rights, would 

stay under the control of the community.  In 1994, the Water Users voted in 

favor of issuing GO Bonds to purchase the Company.  The bonds were funded 

in February 1995, and WCWID took over operations of the Company’s water 

system.   

 

WCWID is governed by a five-member elected board of trustees and provides 

water service to the White City community and portions of Sandy City.  As in 

the past, WCWID’s water is from wells drilled deep into the aquifer.  Because 

of the pristine nature of the water, WCWID does not treat the water with any 

chemicals and does not place any additives, such as fluoride, into the water.   

Recently WCWID’s water won second place as the best tasting water in Utah.  

WCWID’s offices are located at 999 E. Galena Drive, Sandy, Utah 84094 and 

is open from 8:00 am to 5:00 p.m Monday through Friday, except holidays.  

During business hours, WCWID personnel may be contacted at 801-571-3991.  

After hours, in cases of emergency or water breaks, an on-call WCWID 

employee may be reached at 801-571-3992.  More about WCWID, including 

its rules and regulations, may be found at its website:  http://www.wcwid.org  

http://www.wcwid.org/
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